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Paul in his second letter to Timothy writes, ò5 I am reminded of your sincere faith, which first lived 
in your grandmother Lois and in your mother Eunice and, I am persuaded, now lives in you also. 

6 For this reason I remind you to fan into flame the gift of God, which is in you through the laying on of 
my hands. 7 For the Spirit God gave us does not make us timid, but gives us power, love and self-
discipline. 8 So do not be ashamed of the testimony about our Lord or of me his prisoner. Rather, join with 
me in suffering for the gospel, by the power of God. 9 He has saved us and called us to a holy lifeñnot 
because of anything we have done but because of his own purpose and grace. This grace was given us in Christ 
Jesus before the beginning of time, 10 but it has now been revealed through the appearing of our Savior, Christ 
Jesus, who has destroyed death and has brought life and immortality to light through the gospel.ó 

This passage is the inspiration for the word Ignite in our vision statement.  
IGNITE       INVITE       INVOLVE  

Riverside United Methodist Church ignites faith, invites others, and involves service. 
We are challenged to fan into flame the gift of God which is within us. We are challenged to fan into flame 

the faith which has been handed down to us so that we hand it down to future generations. 
When we face the challenges of an aging congregation in aging buildings we can become timid and even 

fearful of our future. However, we are challenged to let God’s spirit move in us with power, love, and self-
discipline. We are challenged not to be ashamed of the testimony about our Lord. And we are challenged to 
face change which can feel like suffering.  

Albert Schweitzer, the missionary doctor, wrote, “In everyone's life, at some time, our inner fire goes out.  It 
is then burst into flame by an encounter with another human being.  We should all be thankful for those 
people who rekindle the inner spirit.” I invite you to remember who handed the faith down to you—who 
invited you into a relationship with the living God revealed to us by Christ Jesus—who helped you fan into 
flame your faith. Remember them and be thankful. I invite you to welcome the Spirit God gives us to be 
powerful, loving, and self-disciplined so that you will share your testimony about what God has done in and 
through you. I invite you to fan into flame the gift of God which is within you. Then I invite you to look 
around and open your eyes to see whose inner spirit you are called to rekindle. Pray for that person and go to 
them with a listening ear and an encouraging word and share your own story of how God has loved you and 
continues to love you. 
Paul’s letter to Timothy continues, ò11 And of this gospel I was appointed a herald and an apostle and a teacher. 12 That 

is why I am suffering as I am. Yet this is no cause for shame, because I know whom I have believed, and am convinced that he is 
able to guard what I have entrusted to him until that day. 

13 What you heard from me, keep as the pattern of sound teaching, with faith and love in Christ Jesus. 14 Guard the good 
deposit that was entrusted to youñguard it with the help of the Holy Spirit who lives in us.ó 

God has entrusted us with the good deposit of faith that has been handed down to us. We are to guard it 
with the help of the Holy Spirit who lives in us and we are to share the faith with others. That is the second 
part of our vision statement—Invite . We are to invite others into a life giving relationship with God as we 
share the Good News of God’s love as we experience it in Christ Jesus. We can trust the one whom we have 
believed to be with us as we share. We don’t have to have all the answers to their questions. We don’t have to 
have a degree in theology. We simply need to say what Philip said to Nathanael, “Come and see.”1 

We may not know what the future holds for us or for Riverside, but we do know who holds the future. We 
can trust the one in whom we have believed to go before us and prepare the way so that we may enter more 
fully into the blessed kingdom God has intended from the beginning of creation. 

 
Shalom in Christ, 
 

John  

                                                           
1
 John 1:46b 
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  September 7 Dick and Ruth Garringer 

  October 11 John and Sarah McKillip 

  October 19 Darwin and Linda Keyton 

 
 

 
Thanks with a grateful heart foré  

 

ü Thank you to Tom Schamp for organizing and completing the Mitchell Elementary School supplies project. 
We appreciate all that you do for Riverside. God Bless You! 

ü Everyone who volunteered at the Food Pantry August 19, 20 and 21. 

ü Joe Speece, Mick Phelps and Tom Schamp for their work on the church grounds on July 22. 

ü Judy Turner and Melinda Shocklee for removing the class materials from the classrooms on the lower level 
following the water damage. 

ü Everyone who came out to Mitchell School to meet the students and their families that received school supplies. 

 

 

 

September 
 

Karen Miller 9/2 
Sandy Abbott 9/4 
Aonde Carraway 9/7 
Linda Keyton 9/7 
Tom Schamp 9/9 
Joe Shocklee 9/9 
Wilma Grile 9/12 
Colin Hart 9/14 
Nellie Campbell 9/16 
Debbie DeHaven 9/17 
Doran Kendall 9/17 
Aloyse Baney 9/23 
Barbara Parker 9/24 
Sandy Jordan 9/30 
Jan Phelps 9/30 
 

 

October 
 

Rich Carraway 10/1 
Deb Dolak 10/3 
Dorothy Bowman 10/5 
Betty Lacey 10/13 
Leta Settle 10/21 
Eric Murphy 10/23 
Leona Barber 10/28 
Janet Schamp 10/31 
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Consecration Sunday Is Coming 
 

Congregations that approach financial stewardship from a biblical perspective do not view the money Christians 
give to their church merely as a way to pay its bills.  Rather, such congregations see financial contributions as a way 
to help people grow spiritually in their relationship with God by supporting their church’s mission and ministry with 
a percentage of their incomes. 
 

Our congregation’s finance committee has selected the New Consecration Sunday Stewardship Program as a way to teach 
the biblical and spiritual principles of generous giving in our stewardship education emphasis this year. 
 

New Consecration Sunday is based on the biblical philosophy of the need of the giver to give for his or her own 
spiritual development, rather than on the need of the church to receive.  Instead of treating people like members of 
a social club who should pay dues, we will treat people like followers of Jesus Christ who want to give unselfishly as 
an act of discipleship.  New Consecration Sunday encourages people toward proportionate and systematic giving in 
response to the question, “What percentage of my income is God calling me to give?” 
 

During morning worship on Consecration Sunday, we are asking our attendees and members to make their financial 
commitments to our church’s missionary, benevolent, and educational ministries in this community and around the 
world. 
 

Every attendee and member who completes an Estimate of Giving Card does so voluntarily by attending morning 
worship on Consecration Sunday.  We urge people to attend who feel strongly opposed to completing a card.  The 
procedure is done in such a way that no one feels personal embarrassment if he or she chooses not to fill out a card. 
 

We will do no home solicitation to ask people to complete cards.  During morning worship our guest leader will 
conduct a brief period of instruction and inspiration, climaxed by members making their commitments as a 
confidential act of worship. 
 

We will encourage participation in Consecration Sunday events through the Consecration Sunday team and 
governing board members.  Since we will make no follow-up visits to ask people to complete their cards, we will 
make every effort to inform, inspire, and commit everyone to attend Consecration Sunday worship. 
 

Thanks in advance for your enthusiastic participation in Consecration Sunday events. 
 

Joe Speece 
Church Council Chairperson 

FINANCES  

 

On average this year, our operating expenses are running about $1,000 more per month than our contributed 
income.  Obviously, we can only continue to work that way for a limited amount of time.  We are a church that 
traditionally steps up and gives when there is a need.  There is a definite need.  In order to pay salaries and 
expenses we have borrowed from our emergency fund twice. $9,000 in 2014 and $4,500 so far in 2015. We will 
have expenses of at least $1,000 (our insurance deductible) for the cleanup and repair of the water damage on the 
lower level.  We have shaved our expenses about as much as we can.  That means we have to give up some things 
or we have to contribute more.  What is God calling you to do?  
 

We currently have a little less than $400,000 in our endowment accounts.  These monies are invested in CDs, a 
savings account, and money market funds where they are earning money.  Our endowment interest can only be 
used for new programming not general operating expenses or maintenance. Endowment principal cannot be used 
without changing our covenant with ourselves and without admitting to ourselves that we cannot maintain our 
facilities and ministries with current giving. 
 

We have money from some of our missions projects (M&M jars, the music festival…), memorials and funds 
specified for the trustees in a separate account.  That account has approximately $7,400.  Those funds can only be 
used for their specific purposes/projects.   
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     Riverside Choir       
 

Remember the sounds of our Riverside Choir last year? With numbers like Shout to the Lord, When You Believe, Days 
of Elijah, and all of the other show-stopping, eye-popping, worship-lifting, praise-giving songs? Well we are not all 
that far away from another season of harmonizing and joyful hallelujahs! The only difference is this time YOU 
will be a part of it too! Whether you have sung with our choir in the past, some other choir in the distant past, or 
alone in your shower making music with the soap bubbles, we want YOUR voice adding to the chorus of voices 
raised towards heaven.  Practices will begin Thursday, September 10 at 5:30 pm (unless we decide that time will 
not work. If you have any questions, please contact Colin Hart at cphart42@gmail.com or by phone at (812) 345-
0230.  
 

Sunday Morning Fellowship 
Because of our wonderful volunteers you will be able to once again enjoy Coffee and Snacks in the Joseph W. 
Rankin Library on Sunday mornings beginning September 13. Please add your names to the sign-up sheet in the 
Lobby. Tom and Janet Schamp will be happy to show you how to operate the coffee brewer. 

 

Sunday School Classes Resume 
The Master’s Charges Sunday School class resumes on Sunday, September 13 at 11:00 am.  They will be studying 
Andy Stanley’s How to be Rich.  The Add-a-Links Sunday School class also resumes on Sunday, September 13 but at 
8:45 am.  They will be studying The Book of Matthew: The Rightful King Is Here: Let's Kill Him.  Plan to attend one of these 
classes, or the Builders’ Class which meets at 8:45 am every Sunday. 

 

Let's make Riverside a Green Church and help preserve 
God's good creation! 

 

× In order to reduce Riverside's waste output, we are widening the scope of the recycling program within our 
building.  

× Please recycle the following materials: 

× Newspaper, glossy inserts, magazines, books, copy paper, cardstock, cardboard, paper board, paper towels (used to 
dry up water only, please), all kinds of aluminum (cans, foil, pie plates, etc.), tin, steel, glass, plastic #1-7 (check the 
container for its number), and Styrofoam cups and dishes.  

× All of our trash cans will become recycling containers for your used bulletins, waste paper, coffee cups, and more!  

× Trash cans in the library, kitchen, and fellowship hall will be labeled and are fine for food waste, greasy disposable 
dishes and grimy paper towels or napkins, and candy wrappers. 

× Please contact Emily Hart with any questions. 
 

 
COATS AGAINST THE COLD  

 

Christian Ministries and Hearts and Hands United are collecting coats, hats, mittens and scarves to share with 
others in our community. Please bring your new or gently used items or monetary donations to church on or before 
the 5th of October. If you choose to make a donation please write “Coats” on the memo line of your check. The 
event will be held at the Delaware County Fairgrounds on Saturday, October 17. 
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Mission News 
 

Thank you, Riverside for another successful Quarterly Mission Sunday on July 19.  We collected $1,361from our 
M&M mission jars which brings the giving toward our mission goal to $5,792.28 for our commitment of $9,000.  
Riverside’s generosity is AWESOME!  We will be sending $3,000 to the conference to meet our pledge of support 
for the Africa University Campaign.  Along with other designated giving, the total giving this year is  
 

Our next Quarterly Mission Dinner will be Sunday, September 27 so keep filling your M&M jars, our target is for 
$1.75 per week.  Bob and Sandy Coolman, the chairpersons of our Indiana Conference of the United Methodist 
Church’s Operation Classroom, will be presenting a short informative program on Sierra Leone, an Ebola update, 
and Operation Classroom.  The Add-A-Link and Builders’ classes will be in charge of the dinner, so mark your 
calendars and plan to attend. 
 

Riverside will have a team walking in the Delaware County CROP Hunger Walk on Sunday, September, 27.  We 
need walkers and supporters, so see Mary Schumacher for forms. Registration for the walk is at 1:30p.m. at College 
Avenue and the walk will began at 2:00 p.m.  Join Riverside’s team and/or cyberwalk by going to 
cropwalkonline.org/munciein and click on register or donate.  You can also go to our website 
riversideumcmuncie.org.  Look for further information in the Sunday bulletins. 
 

OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE- Riverside will be serving a Sunday evening meal to Covenant Partners in October.  
Details with ways to help with this event will come later. 
 

THANK YOU RIVERSIDE FOR YOUR GENEROSITY AND HEART FOR MISSIONS – YOU ARE 
HELPING MANY PEOPLE!  
 

TRUNK ôN TREAT 
 

The annual Trunk ‘n Treat event draws children from all over town.  Many friends and family come to enjoy an 
evening of “dress up” with candy, hot dogs, roasted marshmallows and drinks.  This year Halloween is on a 
Saturday (October 31) and we anticipate even more children than we’ve had in the past.  You can help by 
volunteering a “trunk,” and/or supplying candy, hot dogs, buns, or cash to help provide these items.  Look for the 
volunteer signup information in the bulletin in coming weeks. 

 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES FOR MITCHELL SCHOOL  
 

There were 20 of the 26 families that came into the library for a "meet 'n greet" and to pick up their school 

supplies. Principal Jason Rees saw that the school supplies for those that couldn't be there were delivered. 

Everyone was very appreciative. A huge "THANK YOU" to everyone that provided school supplies and/or 

money and/or came to Mitchell School to make a connection. Seeds were planted.  

     

   

http://cropwalkonline.org/munciein
file:///C:/Users/TomSchamp/Dropbox/riverside%20powerpoints/newsletters/2015%20NEWSLETTERS/riversideumcmuncie.org
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There are so many students who have big holes in their lives that a one-on-one mentor could help fill.  You don’t 

need to be a retired teacher or someone who has worked with students in the past.  These kids need a caring person who will take time 

out of their lives to be there for them.  The academic work is spelling: going over spelling words, math: working on basic facts or 

assignments, and reading: reading books with the students.  There are also games to play or you could do an art or craft project.  It’s 

only one hour per week. (An hour you won’t forget.) 
 

We could use some new educational games to use for Kid’s Hope.  If you have some at home left over from when your children or 

grandchildren were small, find one or two at a rummage sale, or purchase some from a store that you would like to donate, it would be 

greatly appreciated.  Another way to help would be to donate money for some games.  The names and prices will be on an easel at the 

top of the stairs in September.  
 

We appreciate all you do for this very important outreach by our church for the future of these kids. 

Thank-you, 

Laura Shadoin     

Kid’s Hope Director 

 
 

   NOTES TO AND FROM OU R CHURCH 
FAMILY  

 

“To My Riverside Family, Thank you for the prayers, cards and food we received during 
this difficult time.  Your caring helped us get through the passing of my mother, LaRue 
Carter.  Thank you to Caring Friends for the monthly cards and flowers that were 
brought to her.”  ~Sandy Hunter 
 

“Doran would like to thank his church family for the cards and prayers during his time 
of illness.  Also, he would like to thank the Caring Friends for their cards and prayers.”  ~Doran Kendall 
 

“Thank you for the cards and prayers during my recent recovery from knee surgery.  They were all appreciated.” 
~Pat Brown 
 

My Riverside Family, 
I want to thank you for all the support you have given me this past year and that you continue to give me.  God has 
blessed me beyond measure with the church that I grew up in.  You helped lay the foundation of my faith and now 
you are contributing to the foundation of the students I serve in Eleuthera. Riverside will always hold a very special 
place in my heart.  Words cannot fully express how grateful I am for all that you do financially and through 
providing school supplies for my students.  I am also incredibly grateful for your love and your prayers.  You all 
play such an important part in my ministry in Eleuthera.  I will make sure to keep you up to date on how God is 
moving here.  Thanks again for all that you do.   
Love, Sarah.  

COVENANT PART NERS MINISTRIES  

Bags are due:  Monday, September 21 for distribution on Wednesday, September 23. 
Bags are due:  Monday, October 26 for distribution on Wednesday, October 28. 

Please put the following in a paper bag with handles: 
1 hand soap, 1 dish washing liquid,  
1 box of tissues, 4 rolls of toilet paper,  
1 small bottle/box laundry detergent.  

Kid’s Hope will be starting again in a few weeks.  We met the returning students on August 10
th

 

when we brought school supplies for each of them.  It was a joy to see them again and see how big 

they have grown and how they have changed over the summer.  We could still use more mentors.   
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UPDATE ON FLOOD DAMAGE, AND REPAIRS  
 

Altra Dry cleaned up all of the water/sewage damage in the educational wing.  This was about 3,200 sq. ft.  This 
included removing the water/sewage, removing the carpeting and disposing of this material, drying, cleaning and 
disinfecting the whole area, and moving the non- affected furnishings to fellowship hall for storage. This also 
included moving the two display cases in the hallway. The total cost for all of the work for Altra Dry was 
$22,278.84. We received a check from our insurance co. (Selective) for this total amount.  This has been paid. 
 

Air Management Techniques removed the asbestos tile and disposed of it in an approved manner.  They also 
applied a solvent to the concrete floors, and used abrasives to remove the mastic that held the tile to the concrete.  
This work is complete. Their quote was for $5,700.00.  This will be paid by the insurance. 
 

Jud construction removed approximately 68 lineal feet of drywall up approximately 2 feet from the floor that had 
been damaged by the water, removed 9 classroom doors that were also damaged, and removed 3 wooden cabinets 
that were also damaged.  The drywall has been replaced, finished and painted, and the cabinets have been re-
installed and painted. We are waiting for the doors to be delivered and hung. They will be finished to our 
requirements. Jud construction’s total bill is $13,333.55. They have been paid $6,933.55, with the remaining $6,400 
paid upon completion.  This has been covered by our insurance. 
 

Kenny’s floor covering gave us a quote for $9,252.73 to replace the carpet and the vinyl sheet goods. This work 
should be started within the next few weeks. This will be covered by our insurance. 
 

We think one of the causes for the flooding was a faulty back water valve (check valve) located in the sewer at the 
NW corner of the building in the parking lot.  We received an estimate to replace or add a new valve from 
Enterprise Plumbing for $625.00. We are considering this repair as a future safeguard.  The insurance will not cover 
this because they consider it maintenance.  
 

There will probably still be some minor expenses that were not anticipated, which we will discover when we get 
everything moved back into place.  
 

At this time we still do not have a good estimate on how our electric bill will be affected due to the increased power 
usage generated by the fans, de-humidifiers, and electrical equipment that were used during the clean-up.  This 
could be quite an increase. 
 

Trustee Chairman   
Larry Campbell 

Mary Schumacher has volunteered with First Choice for Women since 2007. “I love 
bonding with the mothers and their babies. I enjoy mentoring these girls because I can relate 
to what they are going through. I was a single mom over 50 years ago.” 
Mary attends Riverside United Methodist Church. She enjoys volunteering with Christian 
Ministries, Covenant Partners and spending time with her two children and four 
grandchildren. 

 You might also know Mary from her appearances at our annual Walk for Life as her alter ego, “Huggie” the 
clown. Thank you, Mary, for the joy and compassion you bring to our volunteers, staff and clients. 
 

Mary Schumacher 
The following was taken from First Choice Quarterly, Vol. 6 
The Client Connection by Leslie Hatcher, Client Services Director 
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LIVING LIGHTLY FAIR  
 

Consider attending the FREE Living Lightly Fair on Saturday, September 19 at Minnetrista.  The featured 

speaker will be Wyatt Watson who is a founding member of the Hoosier Interfaith Power & Light and a 

creation care activist, as well as a co-pastor for the Cumberland First Baptist Church.  His personal narrative 

will be accented by creation-inspired Irish music.  He will speak from 11 am to 12:15 pm in the Indiana 

Room.  Other fair activities will take place from 9 am to 4 pm. These include speakers, children’s activities….  

To learn more about the Living Lightly Fair, visit livinglightlyfair.org. 

 

ONLINE GIVING  
 

Consider scheduling a recurring electronic contribution.  It’s easy!  You will no longer need to write out checks and 
prepare envelopes every week.  Even when travel, illness or other circumstances prevent you from attending 
services, your electronic contributions will continue to be received on an uninterrupted basis.  Online giving is a 
convenient and secure way to provide consistent financial support to our church. 
 

Electronic donations can be made by checking, savings, credit card or debit card.  You will need to complete an 
authorization form for any of the above EXCEPT credit card (which you can set up from your home computer and 
will show up on your credit card statement).  Just ask for the form in the office. 
 

Following are the easy steps to complete a credit card transaction from any computer.  

ü Go to the Riverside website:  riversideumcmuncie.org 

ü Click on the green button at the bottom of the screen that says “Online Giving” 

ü The first time you use this, you will be asked to complete a profile (name, address…and your credit card 
number) 

ü You will put in the amount you want to donate 

ü You will be asked to determine the frequency of your donation (one time, weekly, monthly…) 

ü That’s all there is to it – you will receive an email receipt and if you put in a date in the future, you will 
receive a second receipt when your account is actually charged 

ü You will be able to look at your account any time you want to view your giving history. 
 

 

INDUSTRY UMC CRAFT BAZAAR  
 

Industry UMC (1912 South Mock Ave.) is having a craft bazaar on Saturday, October 17.  The bazaar opens 

at 9 am and closes at 4 pm.  The bazaar will include “homemade crafts of all kinds, unique items, antiques, 

etc.”  A soup luncheon will be served at a cost of $5.00 for adults and $3.00 for children.  If you are 

interested in being a vendor, spaces are available (11’ x 8’/$25; $10 for additional 6’; $45 for a double space) 

by calling 288-3016 or 702-6061.  Registration forms are also available in the RUMC church office. 

 

file:///C:/Users/TomSchamp/Dropbox/riverside%20powerpoints/newsletters/2015%20NEWSLETTERS/livinglightlyfair.org
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Triad is a nationwide not-for-profit coalition that brings together the needs and resources of senior citizens, 
law enforcement agencies and community groups. The Delaware County Triad runs an EEDE (Eliminate 
Expired Drugs Environmentally) program, often known as the “Drug Drop” program. 

Twice a year, at pre-announced locations on specified dates, Triad works with the county sheriff’s office and 
Muncie Sanitary District to collect expired or unused medications, as well as needles and other “sharps,” then 
dispose of them properly. 

Since the spring of 2005, Delaware County’s Triad, under the leadership of president Scott Cooper, has 
collected and incinerated 23,000 pounds of medications, so that none of them end up in our waterways or are 
misused by others. 

Triad’s next collection will be at the Living Lightly Fair, on Saturday, September 19. Bring your old or 
unwanted medications – whether prescription or non-prescription, whether tablets, capsules, or liquids –to the 
Fair. When possible, bring them in their original containers. 

Triad’s booth and collection container will be located in the Green Marketplace tents, where more than 50 
vendors and exhibitors will be sharing news and information about the good work they do to help make our 
community healthier, more environmentally-friendly and more sustainable for future generations. 

Thanks to Triad, it couldn’t be any easier to make your home and your drinking water safer. So go ahead and 
clean out your medicine cabinet, with the help of Triad and the Living Lightly Fair! 

 

Below is a list of members who are unable to attend our services.  Please contact the church office at 288-
4257 if you know of others who were not included on this list. 

 
Wilma Carney, 1600 N Walnut St, Muncie 47303 

Julia Cougill, 1812 E 17th St, Muncie 47302 

Florence Irey Crum, 1601 N. Morrison Rd., #511, Muncie, IN 47304 

Kay Farling, Brookdale Place at Willow Lake, 2725 Lake Circle Dr . #216, Indianapolis 46268 

Fritz and Ruby Miller, 99 Lakeshore Drive, Melbourne, FL 32901-7845 

Phyllis Perry, Heritage Pointe, 801 Huntington Avenue, Warren, IN  46792 

Anna Mae Schenck, Fall Creek Retirement Village, 625 E Water St, Apt 8, Pendleton 46064 

Della Stafford 5801 W Bethel Ave #517, Muncie 47304 

Jeanette Taylor, Golden Living Center, Memory Care Unit, 2701 Lyn-Mar Dr, Muncie 47304 

Bill Terhune, Harbour Assisted Living of Fort Wayne, 3110 E Coliseum Blvd #215, Fort Wayne, IN 46805 

Helen Manet-Valos, Golden Living Center, Room 213, 2701 Lyn Mar Dr., Muncie, IN  47304 

Louise Whitaker, 5801 W Bethel Ave #501, Muncie 47304 

Max & Mary Whitaker, 555 Salem Ave., Waterman Village, Mt. Dora, FL  32757 
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HOST AND MINGLER SCHEDULE  
If you are unable to be here as scheduled please ask someone to fill in for you. 

Date Outside Door Inside Door Sanctuary Mingler 

Sept 6  Wilma Grile & Susan Reno Barry Turner Judy Turner 

Sept 13 John & Sarah McKillip Sandy Abbott Pat Ashcraft 

Sept 20 Dustin Meeks & Darwin Keyton Linda Keyton Sandy Hunter 

Sept 27 Fred Wallace & Jack Stanton Karen Blank Pat Brown 

    Oct 4 Mick & Jan Phelps Sandy Jordan Marlene Boyer 

Oct 11 Joe & Judy VanWinkle Sara Mitchell Marge Salisbury 

Oct 18 Bob & Sharon Harrison Laura Shadoin Susan Reno 

Oct 25 Bill & Nellie Campbell Mary Schumacher Pat Ashcraft 

    Nov 1 Ron Brown & Larry Campbell Pat Brown Nancy Campbell 

Nov 8 John & Sarah McKillip Karen Blank Laura Shadoin 

Nov 15 Dick Murray & Jan Johnson Sharon Harrison Hester Mitchell 

Nov 22 Jack Stanton & Wilma Grile Lynn Wright Cindy Miller 

Nov 29 Mark & Amy Clevenger Judy Turner Barry Turner 

        

Dec 6 Larry & Nancy Campbell Sandy Hunter Mary Schumacher 

Dec 13 Fred Wallace & Ron Brown Sara Mitchell Kay Rankin 

Dec 20 Pat Ashcraft & Joan Strait Sandy Abbott Marlene Boyer 

Dec 24 TBA TBA N/A 

Dec 27 Joe & Judy VanWinkle Sandy Jordan Leta Settle 

 

 



September-October 2015      Riverside UMC Reminder 

Riverside United Methodist Church Ignites Faith – Invites Others – Involves Service Page 11 
 



September-October 2015      Riverside UMC Reminder 

Riverside United Methodist Church Ignites Faith – Invites Others – Involves Service Page 12 
 

Indiana Conference laity will join together to discuss what it means to be a fruitful leader at the 2015 Laity Day with 

the Bishop.  All laity are welcomed and encouraged to attend, not just those who are designated as Lay Leaders in 

our congregations.  This event will feature speakers and workshops all geared toward fruitfulness, leadership, and 

relationships.  The Board of Laity and the Leadership Development Team hopes that you and other laity from your 

church will join in this event and time of discovering your own leadership potential.  The event will be a time to 

work together, to reflect and think through how we can have an impact on our congregations and the world. 

 

During the registration process you will choose a workshop for Session 1 and Session 2.  The same workshops will 
be offered during each session. 

Workshops: 

¶ Missional Church Workshop - Rev. Tim Johnson and 
other church members, Pfrimmer's Chapel, Indiana 
Conference Church Development, and Allison Curts, 
Associate Director of Mission and Advocacy 
¶ Understanding & Responses to Conflict - Rev. Rick 
Bell 
¶ Becoming a Disciple - Adolf Hansen, Theologian in 
Residence, St. Luke's UMC Indianapolis IN and Senior Scholar 
and Vice President Emeritus, Garrett-Evangelical Theological 
Seminary in Evanston IL and Jill Moffett Howard, Senior 

Pastor of Morgantown UMC 
¶ Generating Fruitfulness in Leadership:  How we work toward our calling - Megan Fetter, Associate Director of 

Leadership Development - Laity 
¶ Gratitude and Generosity - Mary Ann Moman, Director Rejuvente Ministry, UM Foundation of Indiana and  

D. Manet Shettle, President UM Foundation of Indiana 

Cost: $10/person 

Click here to register 

http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07ebedkqz4a8b95adb&llr=66xuy6dab
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07ebedkqz4a8b95adb&llr=66xuy6dab

